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VANIER COLLEGE TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION



 

	NEWSBULLETIN No. 12
May 13, 2008



Agreement in Principle!!!

On Friday, May 9, 2008, the negotiating team for our union federation (FAC) concluded an agreement in principle with our employer. You may recall that we were decreed in December, 2005 when the Quebec government passed a law to end negotiations. The two other federations representing college teachers signed an agreement that gave their members salary increases earlier for the duration of this contract. The current agreement in principle, if it is accepted by the majority of members in our federation will bring us into alignment with the other college teachers in the network. Among the elements that have been put on the table as an agreement in principle for the unions in our federation (FAC) are the following:

The union must recognize that the evaluation of teachers is a right of the College, but the union will be able to grieve the removal of hiring priority of a non-permanent teacher earlier than it can at the present.  

Professional development funds will be increased.

Teachers will have more access to unused surplus funds for retraining purposes.

There will be changes to the date when the allocation project and surplus teachers are declared. The placement bureau will submit three rather than four lists of jobs available (both posts and/or other full-time workloads).

There are some slight changes to the priority list of tenured teachers without a workload placed on availability.

Teachers who teach only Continuing Education DEC courses will no longer have all the rights of those teaching in the regular or day program. However, Vanier College will receive protection from this measure for the rest of the 2005-2010 collective agreement.  

Non-tenured teachers who reach 50 units of  C.I. (rather than 60 at the present time) or more in the regular program, and who teach courses in Continuing Education, as well as summer courses, can reach full-time if these courses allow them to reach 80 units of C.I., if the teacher does not get to 80 C.I. in the regular program. 

From the academic year 2008-2009, additional resources (44.4 Full-time Equivalents) will be allocated annually to the totality of colleges in our federation to support their strategic plans. These resources cannot contribute to posts or be used to address allocation deficits. However, they may be used to create full-time or part-time workloads in Continuing Education.

Teachers will receive their two per-cent salary increases in 2008 and 2009 sooner than is currently stipulated, bringing us into alignment with college teachers in the two other union federations, thus minimizing a potential loss  that we would suffer under the present government decree that ended our last round of negotiations. 
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GENERAL ASSEMBLY

WEDNESDAY - MAY 14, 2008

2:00 PM – AMPHITHEATRE (B233)

AD HOC NEGOTIATIONS

AGREEMENT IN PRINCIPLE!

	FAC representatives will attend to present the agreement in principle.
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